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STATE OF CONNECTICUT

OFFICE OF POLICY AND MANAGEMENT

Office of Labor Relations

March 14, 2003

General Notice 2003-12a – Additional Information

TO:

Labor Relations Designees and Payroll Officers

SUBJECT:
Continuation of Health Insurance to Certain Laid Off Employees

The State and SEBAC have entered into an Agreement whereby the State has agreed to replenish the Placement and Training Fund with an amount sufficient to pay the State’s share of the contribution for those employees who were laid off between November 1, 2002 and June 30, 2003.  This will only impact those employees who elected to continue the insurance at the time of layoff and paid their share of the premium.  If an employee did not choose to do so, they are not allowed to now do so under the preexisting rules governing this continued benefit. 

Laid off employees must continue to pay their contribution for the time period they are receiving continued coverage from the Fund.  In order to be eligible the employee must have:

1. exhausted transfer and bumping rights under the contract

2. been laid off

3. been in a permanent or in a trainee class in Executive Branch bargaining units for six months or have permanent status in another classification, AND

4. not been offered suitable alternative State employment or an on-the-job training position.

Generally, employees meeting the above requirements who were laid off in January, 2003 are eligible for insurance coverage through July 31, 2003.

Labor relations designees with questions regarding this should contact OLR at 418-6447.  All others please direct your inquiries to your agency personnel office.

Linda J. Yelmini



Linda J. Yelmini

Director of Labor Relations

Phone:  (860) 418-6447    Fax:  (860) 418-6491

450 Capitol Avenue-MS# 53OLR, Hartford, Connecticut  06106
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